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Cornish Word of the Week 

As part of the Go Cornish Scheme, we are teaching everyone some Cornish words and phrases. 
Each week we will add a new word or phrase to the newsletter which you may like to use at home.  

This week’s word is – Hello - Dydh da 

 

Makaton sign of the week 

      
 

Hello 

https://gocornish.org/glossary/dydh-da-2/


Reception have participated in their first PE session this week. They impressed the adults with 
how well they listened and negotiated the space in the hall in order to be able to travel safely. 
They also had their first Write Dance sessions. They listened to the volcano music and learnt 

moves to match all segments of it. After practising this they finished the week by making marks to 
the music using crayons and large paper. They thought carefully about the movements their arms 

and wrists should make at different points in the music. 
Our Jigsaw PSHE session this week was about emotions. The children are becoming more 

confident to talk to each other and in front of their peers. This week they shared times when they 
had felt happy, sad and angry and what they can do if they are feeling that way. 

 

  

Year 1 are off to the woods on Tuesday 4th October for their Autumn visit.  We still need some more helpers to meet 
the required ratios. We know how much our Y2 parents enjoyed the experience last year - Would you like to come  

 

 

 

This week in Year 1 we have been leaning to be weather reporters. We have been watching the 
weather reports and have had a go at presenting our own. In maths we have been doing one more 

and one less. In our Design Technology, we have been learning about sliding mechanisms and 
have made some moving pictures based on our story of Chicken Licken. 

 

Year 1 are off to the woods on Tuesday 4th October for their Autumn visit.  We 

still need some more helpers to meet the required ratios. We know how much 

our Y2 parents enjoyed the experience last year - Would you like to come 

again? or is Granny free that day? It will be either from 9am - 1.30pm or from 

10am until 3pm. Please let Miss Maun or the Office know if you can help. Thank 

you in advance. 



In year 2, we have been enjoying being scientists and investigating the uses of everyday 
materials. 

 

 



 

 Dates for your Diary 

Monday 3rd October – Tempest Photography will be in school taking individual pupil 

photos. 

Children in Need - Spotacular - FRIDAY 18TH NOVEMBER 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

The class with the best attendance this week goes to 

Class 1. 
Well done! 

 

Taxi procedures – We are placing cones on the road (left side of the main 

gates) to allow a taxi to safely drop off and collect children. Once the taxi 

has gone, the cones will be removed. Please do not remove them 

yourselves. 

Thank you for your cooperation with this. 

 



 
Learners & Superstars! 

 
 Learner Superstar 

Class 1 – 
King Edward 

Layla is our learner of the week for 
her dedication to her learning. Layla 
has wanted to try and try again with 
her sound writing until she was 
satisfied. With that attitude you will 
succeed in whatever you want to 
do!  

Zennon is our superstar for his positive 
attitude towards school. He approaches 
everything with a big smile and a can do 
attitude.  
 

Class 2 – 
Wheal Uny 

Thorin for being keen to practise 
writing his sounds every day. Well 
done Thorin, you are doing a super 
job!  
 

Molly for always doing the right thing and 
for trying her best in absolutely everything 
she does. Thank you Molly! 

Class 3 – 
Robinson 

Zena for her amazing contributions 
during our Jigsaw lesson this week. 
She taught us how to take a deep 
breath if we are beginning to feel 
sad or angry. 
 

Elodie for her helping to keep our home 
role play tidy and making sure that 
everything is being put in the correct 
place. Well done! 

Class 4 – 
Wheal Basset 

Harley has been an amazing learner 
this week, particularly enjoying 
creating his weather jars in English. 
Well done Harley! 
 

Harry been a super star this week and 
has settled into his new routines. Harry 
has loved the sensory circuit this week 
and went into the tunnel for the first time. 
Well done Harry!  

Class 5 – 
Grenville 

Kameron for succeeding so well with 
his presentation in all his work.  
 

Kai for being so helpful with jobs around 
the classroom. 

Class 6 – 
Pednandrea 

Sienna for her excellent effort in 
literacy. 
 

Evie for her constant striving not only to 
do her best work successfully but her 
care of the class book corner. 

Class 7 – 
Carn Brea 

Daniel H for doing great work in 
maths and writing this week. 
 

Lacie-Rae for being super helpful in 
class. 

Class 8 – 
Dolcoath 

Molly for being successful in her 
learning and producing some 
incredible writing this week! 
 

Eleanor for showing that she cares by 
being ready for her learning all of the 
time. 

Class 9 –  
South Crofty 

Poppy-Louise for completing her 
work to the best of her ability. 
 

Eddie for being polite and always 
remembering his maners. 

 

 

 

 



 

The Redruth Mining and Pasty Day – Bite-sized! 

The Mining & Pasty Festival has been rescheduled to Saturday 1st October to 

coincide with the town’s regular monthly market day and the Fun Palaces Weekend. 

The original Festival was due to start the day after the death of Her Majesty Queen 

Elizabeth II and had to be cancelled following guidance from the National 

Association of Local Councils.  

We (Redruth Town Council) have been able to reschedule some parts of the original 

festival to Saturday 1st October so that the town doesn’t completely miss out on its 

celebrations this year.  

Starting from 10am, visitors will be able to enter their home-made pasties into the 

Great Cornish Pasty Off with a special category for chefs aged under 18. There will 

also be competitions for Best Crafty Pasty, Best Woolly Pasty and Best Pasty 

Costume. Prizes such as a collectors’ edition t-shirt and Rowe’s vouchers will be 

awarded to the winners.   

The day continues with a calendar filled with live music, food, stalls, pasty trails and 

competitions, a Miners Tribute walk, workshops and demos. 

Our plans for the day are still coming together but here's what we have in place so 

far: 

 Pasty competitions in Market Hall from 10am to 2pm: 

 Great Cornish Pasty Off 

 Great Cornish Pasty Off for under 18s 

 Best Crafty Pasty 

 Best Woolly Pasty 

 Best Pasty Costume 

 Pasty Trail around town with Rowe's vouchers as prizes - Trail Hub in Market 

Hall 

 Redruth Town Market in Market Way, Strand and the Buttermarket 

 Tough Dough creative workshops in Market Way 

 Cornish Language workshop in Murdoch House 

 Fun Palaces workshops in the Library and other locations around town 

 Live music throughout town 

We have also been able to reschedule the Miners' Tribute Walk from the town 

centre to Wheal Uny via St Euny Church which will end with the chimneys smoking 

in memory of the miners both here at home and abroad. The walk will start at 

around 4pm from the Miner Statue with the smoke starting at approximately 6pm.  

Further plans will be published on our website www.discoverredruth.co.uk and our 

social media pages. If you have any questions, suggestions or would like to share 

with us any activities you are planning on the day please get in contact.  



  



 


